
Bulletin for the Week of January 19 - 25, 2009

Sunday Bulletin
St. Mary's Church

9208 Main Street. St. Benedict, KS 66538; Phone: 785-336-3174  

Website: www.stmstb.org
Fr. Albert Hauser, OSB, Administrator: Phone: 785-736-2220

Masses for the week of January 19 - 25, 2009

Monday, Jan. 19, Funeral Mass, Zita Bergman: 2 p.m.

Friday, Jan. 23: 8:30 a.m. Marceil Rottinghaus

Saturday, Jan. 24: Niehues - Kniola Wedding

Please note Mass time on Sunday, January 25 is 9:30 a.m.

Intention: Health of Elijah Ruegge

Please remember those who have health concerns:

Gene Holthaus, Theresa Rettele, Julie Glissman,
Marsha Wessel Grossnickle, Gene Holthaus,
Elijah James Ruegge, Caroline Strathman  

Bingo at the Care Home: Wednesday, Jan. 21 at 1:30
p.m. Diane Schmitz, Lori Sudbeck, Marilyn Holthaus,
Deb Koelzer, Julie Sudbeck, Lillian Engelken, Brenda
Haug.

Fiscal Support:  January 11: $1546; Stipends: $10. Latin
America: $10: Religious Retirement: $100.   

Reminders and notices:

Elijah Ruegge, 20-month old son of Bryan and Betty
Ruegge, is undergoing treatment for cancer in Omaha.
See www.caringbridge.org/visit/elijahr to place
messages to the family. The Baileyville Benefit
tournament is set for Feb. 7 and 8. The Ruegge family
is on eof the beneficiaries. Contact Kenny or Diane
Schmitz at 336-6252 by January 30 to make a donation. 

The Archdiocese encourages men to attend the annual
Men of Valor Conference on Jan. 23-24, 2009. See
brochures on back table; also see the Web site at
www.menofvalorkansascity.eventbrite.com.

Call to Share: Archbhishiop Naumann’s recorded
homily requests prayerful consideration how we might
answer the Lord’s call to be hope for thos ewho are
served int he work of the more thatn 43 ministries of the
Call to Share program. Read your letter that will be in
this week’s mail; return your completed pledge card in
the collection next weekend. The goal set for St. Mary’s
Parish is $8720. 

Cafeteria Use: Jan 31, Feb. 1, March 28, April 12, May
30, June 7 Organ Concert, June 22 - 28, Aug. 2, Dec.
19 & 20. 

St. Mary’s Church

Donations can be given towards the cost of resurfacing
the parking lot. Contact one of the Parish Council
members or church secretary.  

Ministries for Sunday, January 25

Cross: Oakley Melvin
Servers:  Dylan Schmitz, Trevor Heiman,
Eucharistic Ministers: Tanner Strathman,    

Drew Huerter, Brandon Schmitz
Lector: CCD Students
Commentator: CCD Student
Ushers: CCD Students
Gifts: CCD Students
Rosary Leader: Cindy Murphy
Youth Choir: Stan Murphy, Director

Rachel and Laura

Grotto Beautification: Donations towards the
improvements of the Grotto are welcomed. Make the
donation to St. Mary’s Parish and place a note on your
check or with the donation “For Grotto”. Donations in
excess of what will be used at the Grotto will be held in
reserve for future improvements. A listing of donors will
be maintained. 

Prints of St. Mary's Church (interior and exterior) are
available for purchase on the registration stand and also
online at www.stmstb.org. The donation for these prints
will be used for parish improvement projects.

A new booklet of Retreats at the Sophia Center in
Atchison is on the bulletin board at the back of church. A
registration form is in the back of the book. The address
is: Sophia Center, 751 South 8th St., Atchison, KS
66002. Phone Sister Eleanor Suther OSB, Retreat
Director, 913-360-6151.

Soup Supper:  Sunday Feb. 1; serving begins at 4:30.
Circles 1 & 2 are in charge. Serving chili, vegetable beef
and chicken noodle and pie as desert. Free will offering.
To make a donation for an item for the chance table,
contact Shirley Schmitz at 336-0258 or other Altar
Society Officer. 

The Altar Society would appreciate having any plastic
containers. Please leave in the church vestibule. 


